


Minutes of Cheselbourne Parish Council
Extraordinary General Meeting Held at Cheselbourne Village Hall on 15th June 2015
 
All the councilors filled in their acceptance of office forms before the meeting as this was the first meeting since the election. Clerk to file.

1	Apologies: Sue Widdowson

Present: Cllr Greenwood, Cllr Bere, Cllr Timlin, Cllr Roberts, Cllr Hotblack and Cllr Warren. 
Vice Chair Cllr Greenwood chaired the meeting in the absence of Cllr Widdowson. .

In attendance: M Treccani-Chinelli (Clerk) and a member of the public.
	.
2	Minutes of previous meeting: 4th May approved and signed.

3	Nominations for New Chairperson: Cllr Greenwood reminded everyone that Cllr Widdoson had not sought re-election as a parish councilor and that therefore a new chairperson was needed and asked for nominations. Cllr Timlin proposed Cllr Greenwood as the new Chairperson and Cllr Bere seconded. The rest of the councillors agreed and it was resolved that Cllr Greenwood would be the chairperson for 2015/2016.
	Cllr Greenwood suggested that other roles needed would be highway and byways, planning, footpaths, vice chair, social/wellbeing of villagers and a flood warden. People to have a think and roles to be allocated at the AGM/next meeting.

4	 Review of Annual Governance Statements: Cllr Greenwood read out the annual governance statements and the clerk reported what actions had been taken to ensure that these had been met. Therefore it was resolved that the Audit form including the accounting statements, internal audit and governance statements could be sent to for external audit. Clerk to send with supporting paperwork.

5	The clerk asked the councilors to look at the new Parish Council Website cheselbourne-pc.org.uk (which has been set up in line with transparency regulations) before the next meeting so they could comment or make suggestions of anything else needed. 

Next meeting: AGM 6th July 2015


 



